MINISTER OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS

Mr. Milan Zver
Member of the European Parliament
EPP

Jerusalem, September 25,2025

Dear Milan Zver,

I am writing to you to convey my sincere appreciation for your decision to vote against
the resolution “Gaza at Breaking Point: EU Action to Combat Famine and the Urgent
Need to Release Hostages and Move Towards a Two-State Solution".

At this critical time, the State of Israel is fighting an existential war on several fronts
while also facing misinformation and a demonization campaign. Your support is both
morally correct and meaningful, and thus greatly valued. Your decision not to align with
a text that, in our view, presented an imbalanced and distorted narrative regarding
Israel-reflecting political weakness and yielding to pressure at Israel’s expense-makes
your support of particular significance and has been duly noted.

Your principled stance in opposing this resolution reflects a commitment to justice and
moral values. Such integrity and political compass are truly commendable. I am certain
that these values will guide your future decisions as well.

Thank you once again for your steadfastness and conviction on this matter.

sincerely,

Gideon Sa’ar
Minister of Foreign Affairs

STATE OF ISRAEL



